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Minutes of the Meeting 

Voluntary Sector Forum (C&YP) – Norfolk

Held on 7 June 2017
Dereham Football Club, Norwich Road, Dereham, NR20 3PX
	Item
	Notes
	Actions

	Welcome
	Belinda welcomed everyone to the Forum County meeting and emphasised that RSVP’s to the meeting were required to ensure adequate food and drink is arranged and to also ensure that name badges can be organised prior to the meeting. 
Belinda explained that Cindee Crehan was unable to attend the meeting due to poor health.  If anyone has any queries after this meeting, emails could be sent to the Forum email address which both Cindee and Elaine Lincoln will pick up.  Elaine will be taking over the administration for the Forum as Jess Dillon is leaving Momentum soon.

	

	Those Present
	· Tim Sweeting – YMCA (Chair)

· Belinda Crayston – Shine (Vice Chair)

· Sarah Southernwood – Shine 

· Aimee Gedge – Momentum

· Dan Mobbs – MAP

· Tony Ing – The Benjamin Foundation

· Frankie Steddy – Nelson’s Journey
· Debbie Winteringham – Nelson’s Journey

· Chris Towndrow – NANSA

· Nula Cooper – EP Youth

· Alison Furniss – Family Voice

· Harry Town – MTM

· Emily Lown – About With Friends

· Mabel Cates – About With Friends

· Jenny Beck – Family Action

· Kathy Cargill – Family Action
· Helen Chester – Home-Start Norfolk
· Catherine Bibb – Norfolk Carers Support

· Michelle Ackroyd – Cambridge Community Services
· Michelle Walker – Cambridge Community Services
· Lottie Driver – Cambridge Community Services 
· Susan Pyke – MSNN Music Therapy

· Rebecca White – Your Own Place

· Becky Marshall – Action for Children

· Julia Midgley – Leeway

· Pat Brickley – Norfolk SEN Network

· Sara Plastow – The Magdalene Group 

· Jill Greenfield – Barnado’s

· Gillian Powell – Community Alcohol Partnership

	

	Apologies
	· Cindee Crehan – Momentum

· Helen Dalton Hare – About With Friends

· Sarah Rhoades – The Matthew Project

· Rachel Chapman – The Matthew Project

· Camilla Mills – The Matthew Project

· Ros Czarnowska – NANSA

· Andrea Bell – ADD Norfolk

· Clare Peak – Family Action

· Anne Ebbage – Autism Anglia

· David Jessop – Big Lottery Fund

· Penny Olivo – Action for Children

· Clare Francis – The Princes Trust

· Andrew Cawthorpe – The Princes Trust

· Anne Harper – Equal Lives

· Margaret Hill – Leeway Domestic Violence and Abuse Service

· Simon Wright – Nelson’s Journey

· Sharon Matthews – The Benjamin Foundation

· Carolyn Heydon – Volunteering Matters
· Sarah-Jayne Lumley – SAFER (NSCB)

· Hilary Richards – Break

· Clare Howard – Family Matters


	

	Minutes of the Last Meeting and Matters Arising
	The previous minutes were accepted as true and accurate.

Action points from the last meeting:

Cindee Crehan to circulate the strategy document.

Tim Sweeting informed everybody that the Forum Annual Conference is taking place on 5 July at The Space, Roundtree Way, Norwich and is set to be an interesting and informative day with some excellent national speakers.  This year’s theme is social justice focussing on the capacity of voluntary sector organisations to address social inequality.  Recent publications show that Norfolk is one of the worst places to live in Britain in terms of social mobility and 23.2% of children in Norfolk are living in poverty.  Booking forms for the Conference should be sent to the Forum email address.
  
	Cindee to circulate separate plan from Children and Young People Strategic Partnership Board

	Update on ‘Edge of Care’ Partnership Work with NCC and Barnado’s – Graham Genoni from NCC and Jill Greenfield from Barnado’s
	Graham Genoni, NCC Assistant Director of Children’s Services provided an overview of the strategic partnership with Barnado’s, mentioning that the Commissioner had recommended the partnership.  Graham joined NCC in January 2017 and it was agreed to complete the partnership by June 2017.   There is a high number of children in the region and they are working with children on the edge of care and ready to return home.  Part of the new work went live on 5 June, it is an incremental introduction over the next 3 months to fit Norfolk and to ease staff and families into the new working practices.
Jill Greenfield from Barnado’s introduced herself and gave an overview of Barnado’s services, emphasising that they are no longer an emergency service but working towards a longer term change.  Jill said she was really pleased to be a part of the solution for children and families in Norfolk.  Barnado’s is aware of the difficulties in the region and is very keen to make links with Forum members and move forward.  Barnado’s has lots of models and experience in edge of care but need to understand what’s already in place, what’s working and to identify the gaps.  It will be a focussed whole family approach with the aim of reducing the number of professionals working with a family.  Through intensive, focussed interventions Barnado’s plan to use their resources as effectively as possible as they are no longer a crisis service.  Barnado’s work is to make lasting changes and if they are unable to do this then they must make decisions in order to move forward to ensure children aren’t left hanging in the system.
As part of the partnership, a new role has been created, ‘Head of Service’, which is an Assistant Director level post to engage right across Norfolk.  Interviews are being held in July.  Jill and her colleague, Nadine Good, are covering the post at the moment.

Dan Mobbs stated that a lot of people in the room would advocate a unified service with a focussed approach as this is still much needed.  He asked what the definitions were for ‘early help’ and ‘edge of care’.   Jill replied that this still needed to be defined and the thresholds still need to be agreed but they have to work with the reality as it is on the ground.  They can’t duplicate what has happened through other agencies, they must use local (Norfolk region) intelligence and data.  Barnado’s is not an emergency service but if there is no engagement from a family after a period of 8 weeks then they need to move quickly.  There will always be exceptions and this is only an outline.  A document outlining thresholds is currently being finalised which should clarify this area, but there will always be grey areas.
Tony Ing from The Benjamin Foundation said there appeared to be a lack of pace in the project so far.  Graham responded outlining the performance indicators and success criteria, with examples.  Gill also said that in Cumbria, using this model, there had been a 50% reduction in edge of care cases for children under 5 years old.  Gill outlined that there had been an external evaluation of services and that for repeat removals (ie. where multiple children in one family are being removed), they are engaging with the national charity Pause, and using the Pause model. 

Tim Sweeting stated that Barnado’s is a large charity coming into Norfolk.  Naturally, others may be concerned about duplication of work and the business development threat.  Jill responded that the largest CSE service is in Rotherham and they ensure there is no duplication of work with other agencies or organisations.  Barnado’s share and collaborate with other organisations.  They are aware of other organisations work in the region and there has to be a business case for any new work.  Graham confirmed that from the Council’s perspective, they are aware that there are already lots of players in the Norfolk region.

	

	Update of Service Developments within CCS NHS Trust - Michelle Walker, Michele Ackroyd, and Lottie Driver
	See slide presentation.
Michelle Walker outlined that people are familiar with the traditional service of health visitors and school nursing. However the service has been redesigned based on co-ordinated partnership working.  

Michelle Ackroyd outlined that under the new service provision, there is now one contact number to access all services.  The new telephone system was introduced at the end of March and already, over 1000 calls have been dealt with, including calls from young people which has never happened before.  

Lottie Driver explained that a new Health App is currently being designed, aimed at 16-19 year olds. Young people are helping to develop this new app.

Dan Mobbs asked whether resources had increased as they appeared to be doing an awful lot.  Lottie responded that they were working with the same resources, and currently have staff vacancies, but are working in a different and smarter way.   Dan stated that there appears to be massive overlap with other organisations but this is also an opportunity.  Lottie also explained that there will be specialist staff within the nursing division to deal with specific cases such as around disability, this is currently work in progress and they are working hard to provide an effective, unified service.

Tony Ing asked if there was engagement with GP’s throughout the county.  Michelle Ackroyd said she could provide Bryony’s details who is a specialist nurse if anyone wanted to contact her for more details, and that in some areas 100% of GP’s were signed up to this approach, but unfortunately not in all areas.

Tim Sweeting stressed that all organisations must work together in collaboration and not to duplicate work. 

	

	Community Alcohol Partnership – Gillian Powell

	See slide presentation.
Gillian gave an introduction to her role, she is the Regional Officer for the South East and previously worked for Trading Standards.  Gillian explained that the level of underage drinking in Norfolk is OK but numbers have recently been rising.  Great Yarmouth is one area that had seen a recent rise in numbers despite having a CAP in situ for the past 3 to 4 years.  Over the previous ten year period, 130 CAP’s have been launched.  The CAP 2018-2021 Strategy has recently been published which focuses on rapid growth to achieve universal coverage in all ‘high harm’ areas.  CAP aim to launch a further 160 CAP’s in the next four years.  Gillian concluded that if any organisation was interested in finding out more about CAP’s, to get in touch with Gillian.  Email:  Gillian@communityalcoholpartnerships.co.uk
 
	

	VSF Representatives at Local Groups

	Tim Sweeting said that it was time to discuss issues that are being faced by the sector and the Reps will feedback from their meeting attendance.

YAB’s – the commissioning process had been completed and the results came out at the end of May.

Tim Eyres provided a summary paper on NCC’s position on this, which has been circulated with these minutes.  There is also a Young Commissioner’s paper to ensure their voice is heard.  MTM and MAP were the successful organisations.  It is important that the transition for the young people and the organisations is effective which will take effect 1st October 2017.  Harry Town from MTM confirmed that they deal with South Norfolk already and there are therefore no TUPE arrangements.  Sam Mason from MTM was at NCC at the time of the Forum County Meeting to discuss progress and how it will evolve.
    
	Tim Eyres summary paper is included.

	Feedback from Reps
	Dan Mobbs – Education and discussing the Mental Health Provision in Schools – Dan will forward a report.  If anyone has any matters regarding schools, Dan is happy to discuss this, he is the Voluntary Sector Health & Wellbeing Service Rep.  There is a Sustainability & Transformation Plan with the Health & Wellbeing Board.  Dan felt that this was a massive missed opportunity, NHS and Social Care needs more funding so currently has very little influence.  Dan will keep plugging away at how the Voluntary Sector can support and engage with this Plan.

A discussion took place concerning the legal status of NHS funded organisations. Debbie confirmed that they were looking at a redesign within Norfolk and looking at local transformation plans.  

Emily Lamb – Norfolk area SEND multi-agency steering group - Great Yarmouth & Waveney are going through a restructure, they are currently  going through a self evaluation process to see where they are behind and where they are up to level. Discussion took place around the EHCP backlog and the myth around needing a plan to access services, an example was given where a 3 year old child was refused a care plan with the parents being told to try again when the child is older.  Belinda Crayston said they had been told on more than one occasion that there will be no EHCP’s for 3 year olds.
The number of children that are being home schooled is increasing too, currently over 1000 in Norfolk, but this is not through parent choice, it is because of exclusions and not enough places in schools. Dan Mobbs said he was deeply concerned about school exclusions, it was suggested that Nicky Ryder and Mark Gower from NCC Children’s Services be invited to speak at a future Forum meeting.  Norfolk is one of the worst areas in the UK for school exclusions.

	Dan Mobbs to forward  report
Cindee/Elaine to invite Nicky Rider and Mark Gower to speak at a future meeting

	Any other business, ideas for future speakers and agenda items
	No other business.

Tim Sweeting reminded everyone that the Forum Annual Conference is being held on 5 July at the The Space.  You should have received an invite, please return booking forms to Momentum.
The Sector Leadership Group elections will take place at the Conference.   Tim is the Forum Rep.  The SLG met with Wendy Thompson to discuss concerns and maintain dialogue; whilst not much was gained it does help the Forum feed into the wider sector.  
The meeting ended at 12.10pm.

Jess Dillon from Momentum was presented with flowers and thanked for her efforts in supporting the Forum.  She is leaving Momentum and joining The Benjamin Foundation in King’s Lynn.

	Conference booking forms to be sent to Momentum

	Dates of future meetings
	All meetings will be held at Dereham Football Club:
Tuesday 5 September 2017

Tuesday 5 December 2017

Arrival from 9am, the meeting starts at 9.30am and finishes at 12.30pm.

	Please save the dates in your diary
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